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Board Meeting MARCH 15, 2022


SPRING ARBOR TOWNSHIP
BOARD MEETING
MARCH 15, 2022
The regular meeting of the Spring Arbor Township Board was held on Monday, March 15, 2022 at 6:00 p.m., with the following members present: Supervisor Dave Herlein, Clerk Julia Stonestreet, Treasurer Colleen Gibbs, Trustees James Buck, Troy Ganton and Josh Walz.  Absent: Michael Archer. The Supervisor led the Pledge of Allegiance.  
Public Comment:  Opened at 6:02 Rod Hatcher of 3014 E. Court wanted to inform and recommend to the board of a movie called “2000 Mules” the subject of which is the 2020 election   Closed at 6:04.
Reports:  County Commissioner Earl Poleski reported that there is need of Emergency Medical Dispatch funding; Public Safety Millage is coming to the end of its life and needs consideration for the future; there should be the appointment of Kristin Pluta to permanent Health Dept.; and the health department is keeping track of Arbor Village and its complaints.   Police Chief Howard Noppe reported that the month of February was business as usual and the department upgraded computers for the vehicles and Tasers for the officers.  Fire Chief Tim McEldowney said that they too are on track with last year with their calls for service; training continues and there is some new interest joining the department.  
Expenditures:  Motion was made by Buck and seconded by Walz to approve the disbursements for the month of February 2022 (including taxes) totaling $1,707,710.40.  Roll Call: 6 yes. Approved.  Motion was made by Walz and seconded by Buck to approve the payment of outstanding invoices totaling $172,214.45.  Roll Call: 6 yes.  Approved.
Minutes:   Motion was made by Ganton and seconded by Buck to accept the Regular Board minutes of February 14, 2022.  Approved.  
Consent Agenda:   Motion was made by Stonestreet and seconded by Buck to accept the following items under the consent agenda, the General Ledger report of revenues and expenditures for February 2022; the Public Safety Report for February 2022; and the Cash Summary as of February 2022.  Approved. 
SUPERVISOR REPORT:  Supervisor Herlein reported that the March Board of Review the first with Sunrise Assessing went well. The BoR members did a great job with some of them being new to the position.  The Senior Center closing is now scheduled for March 23, 2022. 
NEW BUSINESS:   
Annual Transfer of Funds:  An annual amount of $200,000 has been budgeted to transfer from General Fund to the Fire Fund.   Motion was made by Ganton and seconded by Walz to approve the transfer be done. Roll Call:  6 yes.  Approved
Public and Board Comment:   Julia Stonestreet reminded the Board of the May 3 election.
ADJOURNMENT:  Meeting was adjourned at 6:30 p.m.
Julia Stonestreet, Township Clerk
Approved at the April 11, 2022 regular board meeting
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